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	The Secretary

Senate Economics Legislation Committee

Room SG.64

Parliament House

Canberra   ACT   2600
	
	


Date


24 May, 2004


Re:
Designs Bill 2002 and the Designs (Consequential Amendments) Bill 2002

Dear Sirs,

We thank you for your letter of 10 March 2003.

Under current legislation the term of a design is sixteen (16) years.  Under Section 46(1)(b) of the Designs Act the term has been reduced to ten (10) years.  The Government’s response to the Australian Law Reform Commission Designs Review under Item 105 indicated that it “was not in the public interest to go beyond Australian International obligations which currently impose a ten year duration”.  Under the TRIPS obligations under Article 26.3 it states “the duration of protection available shall amount to at least ten years”.  The Government has misconstrued the words “to at least” to read the maximum period.  This savage reduction in the term of protection is contrary to many of our trading partners.  In other countries the term of protection is as follows:-


United Kingdom - 25 years


U.S.A. - 14 years


New Zealand - 15 years


China - 10 years


Canada - 10 years


Germany - 20 years


France - 25 years


Japan - 15 years

Accordingly, there is no valid reason why the ALRC Designs Review recommendation of 15 years should not be allowed.

Under Section 72 of the Designs Bill, the Government intends to introduce spare parts legislation, whereby no infringement of a registered design occurs, if the registration covers a component part which can be used for repair or replacement of an original part.  This restriction severely restricts the monopoly granted to the owner of the registered design and places an undue onus on the owner of the registered design to prove that the infringing parts were made or used for non-repair purposes.  Such spare parts legislation is currently not in the current Designs Act and weakens the owner’s rights.

Section 15 of the Designs Bill has an inconsistency which can be readily rectified.  Section 15(2)(a) refers to public use in Australia, whereas Section 15(2)(b) refers to “published” anywhere.  However, unlike the Patents Act, that publication is not confined to a documentary publication and consequently any use anywhere in the world which results in a publication of design would fall within the prior art base as presently stated.  Given the very nature of design rights it is difficult to conceive of many practical situations in which a prior public use overseas would not also “publish” the design so that almost by default, the draftsman is creating a de facto worldwide prior art basis of a prior public use.  The problem could easily be addressed by restricting Section 15(2)(b) to publication “in a document” and we would have thought that that was the real intention here, given Section 15(2)(a), the purpose of which seems to be to confine the prior use just to Australia.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if further information is required.

Yours sincerely, 

Colin D. Macauley

Convenor of the Designs Committee

IPTA
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